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FIND OUT MORE

Winter school holidays now open!

Remembrance day at Gowrie
As a part of observing the Remembrance Day in Gowrie Erko OSHC, 
we thought we would reach out to our wonderful community by 
inviting a family affiliated with the Defense Forces to share their 
experiences in our Yarning Circle. 

So, on a sunny Wednesday morning, we were honored to welcome 
Mr. Stephen Davies-Griffith. He explained the significance of 
Remembrance Day, provided insights into his role in the Royal 
Australian Navy, and underscored the global importance of 
safeguarding freedom. 
Mr. Davies-Griffith responded to the children's inquiries with 
remarkable openness and honesty, conveying the challenges of 
being separated from his family for extended periods, sometimes 
up to 12 months. Despite this, he expressed immense pride in 
contributing to training new Army recruits. He elaborated on the 
specific ships and equipment he works with, reassuring the children 
that Australia is a secure and well-protected nation. 

In celebrating our diverse and caring community, we take pride in 
being part of such impactful experiences.
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Service updates

Many families that have been on our waitlist 
from 2022-2023 have now been offered 
positions for the next year. If you still require 
places please get in contact with the service asap 
before our 2024 places will be filled up. If you 
have children starting Kindergarten next year 
please be ensure you are on our waitlist for 2024. 

With the beginning of November, we are reaching the new season in the 
D'harawal calendar - Time of Parra'dowee. This season will last November and 
December, described as Goray'murra: warm and wet weather.

The season begins with the Great Eel Spirit calling his children to him, and the 
eels, which are ready to mate, make their way down the rivers and creeks to the 
ocean. It is the time of the blooming of the Kai'arrewan (Acacia binervia), which 
announces the occurrence of fish in the bays and estuaries.

Our revamped menu includes suggestions from children and families, returns of 
some of Gowrie’s favorites and an extended breakfast menu. 
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